## **Mohammed Ahmed**

From: Chris Follett

Sent: 01 September 2021 12:38

To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** External Air-Con Application - 2021/2320P - Objection

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

## **Dear Camden Planning Authorities**

I write to you to express my strongest objection to Mr Mistry's planning application to construct external air conditioning units behind his shop on 15-17 South End Road, NW3. This would directly affect the mews and its residents as the units would face our houses causing noise, pollution and general dismay on the part of the residents. Already the shop at 21 South End Road has installed rear units directly facing the houses of mews residents near the South Gate of Maryon Mews, causing noise and sleepless nights for the residents. This is surely against all local plan policies and we would request that you reject the application.

Many thanks.

Christopher Follett

---